OFrFice oOF THE SENATE PRESIDENT
StaTE oF ILLINOIS

327 State CariToL
. ON
J oHN J CULLERT SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62706

Scaate Presipest 217-782-2728

January 22, 2018

Honorable Julie Porter

Special Legislative Inspector General
420 Stratton Building

Springfield, IL 62706

RE: LIG Case No. 16- 008
Dear Special Inspector General Porter:

Pursuant to 5 ILCS 430/25-50(a), 2 summary report regarding LIG Case No. 16-008 was received
by my office on January 22, 2018 via email to Giovanni Randazzo, Ethics Officer for the Office of
the Senate President. A hard copy was subsequently delivered by U.S. Mail to my State Capitol
Office.

My Ethics Officer, Giovanni Randazzo, and I have reviewed your summary report of the
investigation involving Senator Ira L. Silverstein.

Pursuant to my responsibilities under Section 25-50 of the Ethics Act, I have reviewed your
findings and am responding to your Summary Report. I concur with your recommendations and
urge the Commission to make this Report available to the public as soon as possible.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions,

Sincerely,

0Ly s

John J. Cullerton
Senate President



